TOWN OF SHEFFIELD BOARD OF SELECTMEN NOVEMBER 8, 2012 TOWN HALL WORKING MEETING 4:00 PM

Board Members Present: David Smith, Jr., Chairman

Julie M. Hannum Rene C. Wood

Others Present: Rhonda LaBombard, Town Administrator

Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.

Discussion ensued regarding the request from Nancy Hahn, Library Director, to have the Highway Department provide parking for Local Author's Day on November 17, 2012. It was the consensus of the Board not to approve the Highway for parking and that Board members will contact the Friends of the Library to volunteer their services.

Discussion ensued regarding the old wooden voting booths that the Town of Egremont borrowed. It was the consensus of the Board to sell the booths to Egremont if an offer is made.

Discussion ensued regarding the Harvey Land Court issue. Building Inspector Thomas Carmody does not feel that he should have any conversations with Mr. Harvey regarding this case. The issue has been before a prior Building Inspector and the Zoning Board of Appeals and Mr. Carmody feels that he should not alter these decisions. Administrator LaBombard will contact Mr. Harvey to notify him that the Board is seeking a written proposal from him that will bring his property into compliance.

4:25 pm – Chief Eric R. Munson, III entered the meeting to conduct interviews with four candidates for the open position of full time patrol officer. The following candidates were interviewed as follows:

4:30 David Monyahan

5:00 Robert Wood

5:30 Daniel Hamill

6:00 Justin Biasin

Discussion ensued regarding the appointment of a full time patrol officer. <u>Selectman Wood moved to appoint David Monyahan as full time patrol officer contingent on his completion of the MCJTC full time academy, seconded by Selectman Hannum. The motion carried unanimously.</u>

Selectman Hannum moved to appoint Robert Wood as a Reserve Intermittent Police Officer, seconded by Selectman Wood. The motion carried unanimously.

<u>Selectman Hannum moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Selectman Wood. The motion carried unanimously.</u>

Chairman Smith adjourned the meeting at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Rhonda LaBombard Town Administrator